 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1B O A R D   S U M M A R Y
NOVEMBER 13, 2012 Board of Education Meeting
Board of Education 2012
President – Joel D. Bergeron; Vice President – Sue Murray;

Secretary – Dr. Darlene L. Pomponio; Treasurer – W. Kirk Hayhurst
Trustees - Patricia Graziani, Paul C. Knott, Rebecca Reed-Hall
PRESENTATIONS
JROTC, COL. CLEMONS - JROTC students reported on the JCLC Summer Camp in Alpena that students attended.  Their goal is to motivate students to become better citizens and physically fit.  Several cadets reported on their accomplishments last year.  They explained and showed a PowerPoint of their activities at camp.  They continually participate in competitions and have done well.  DCTC students from Riverview and Flat Rock told of their decision to attend Anderson to participate in our ROTC program.  

Col. Clemons and 1st Sgt. Phoenix, instructors of the program, thanked the Board for having students showcase themselves.  

Mr. Murphy, Mr. Ferguson and Ms. Leach, parents of JROTC students, thanked the district for offering this program.  They each conveyed their gratitude to Col. Clemons and 1st Sgt. Phoenix for their leadership and expressed appreciation for what they do for our students.

Board members complimented the instructors and students who presented this evening as each and every presentation given was expressed eloquently.

2012-2013 DISTRICT AUDIT, HUNGERFORD AND COMPANY - Mr. Georges, Hungerford and Company, explained the Independent Auditor's Report.  He compared the increased negative fund balance from a year ago.  The audit shows revenue sources approximately one million dollars less than budgeted and the expenditures were almost two million dollars more than budgeted leaving a deficit for the year of ($2,373,994) and added to the deficit of 2011-2012 of ($1,376,681) the district now has a fund deficit of ($3,249,657).  The presentation showed the changes in the fund balance over the past years.  He explained sources of revenue and information on the operating expenditures.  The Foundation Allowance for Southgate is one of the lowest in the surrounding area and has not changed in years.  The retirement rates have increased drastically for everyone and Mr. Georges said there was not much districts can do.

He explained the procedures followed in the annual audit and said recordkeeping procedures are fundamentally sound and reliable.  Employees were cooperative and prompt in answering questions and providing documentation requested by the auditors.  

Mr. Georges responded to questions from Board members regarding the audit presented.  

DISCUSSION

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT - Mr. Grusecki said the Big Buddies / Little Buddies program received the Best of the Best Award at the State MASB Conference in Detroit.  They will report at the December Board Meeting.   He thanked the JROTC staff and students for their presentation this evening.  

The Achieve Class at Anderson High School has a dual purpose that is to focus on foundational skills in math and ELA for students lacking these and prepare them for the ACT test.  Mr. McLaughlin, Ms. Warren, Ms. Balogh and Mr. Druchniak are staff working their conference hours in this program and Mr. Grusecki wanted to thank these teachers for their commitment to our students.  This program is funded through 31 A funds.    

Mr. Grusecki, along with Rick Henegar, Mike Toschi, Ryan Furkas and Kirk Hayhurst will be meeting Thursday with a Department of Education Team and Mike Flanagan, State Superintendent to review our Deficit Elimination Plan.  Also at the meeting will be the Wayne RESA Superintendent, Chris Wigent, and Deputy Superintendent, Steve Ezikian.  

The FIT Committee continues to meet to discuss the future of our district on how we will deliver education to our students that is part of the Deficit Elimination Plan.  Mr. Grusecki said part of the plan is to downsize because of our lower enrollment.  The committee met earlier this afternoon and our goal is to house grades 9 – 12 at Anderson and grades 6 – 8 at Davidson.  We are reviewing all data regarding the reconfiguration of grades K – 5 and he wanted to assure everyone that we will not be closing any buildings this school year.  We will have to do what the State tells us and do what is best for the students, staff and families.  We will start to review and amend our budget quarterly and will present an amended 2012-2013 budget in December.    
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